
PARISH Contacts 
Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Subdeacon Antin Sloboda 204-361-5071 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 
Facility Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Sacristans: Vadym Purtov 204-960-9027 
Council Chair: Curtis Shupenia 204-668-2475 
Property Management Chair: 
                   Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 
Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 
Young Adults - President: Damon 204-667-1944 
Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Val Munson 204-667-7395 
Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 
Social Club:  Milly Manitowich 204-668-8757 
Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 
HAVE A CONCERN? WANT TO GET MORE  
INVOLVED? LET US KNOW! 

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY -  Please don’t procrastinate. If some 

one is taken to hospital let your priest know. Its 
quite unfair to wait until the person can not 

communicate or receive Holy Communion. Its 
called Anointing of the Sick - not “last rites”  

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  

Tel: 204.661.5240 
Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 

news and information. 

LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
10:00 am - English/Ukrainian/Українська  

    Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 
Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 
Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 
 

To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish 
Office. 

 
  

25 November 2018 25 Листопада 2018      

OUR PARISH IS 100! 

27th Sunday after Pentecost 

A real Centenary legacy will be: a parish that is life-giving! 

So, it’s only a month until Christmas 
What comes to my mind? Of course, the storeowners and retailers 
want us to think about all the things that we can buy for everyone (and 
ourselves). Travel agents and hotel owners and resort operators would 
like us to think about winter escapes. Hey, business-is-business and 
business people will do what they need to for their livelihood. 
However, as the People of God that have embraced the Catholic Faith 
and strive to live by the Gospel message and fulfil the mission of Christ’s Church, we have other 
interests too. For us it is also all about the spiritual journey of the St. Philip’s Fast or Advent. It is a 
time of reflecting and reading and discussing to better understand more each year about the 
“Mystery of the Incarnation”. In other words, we want to know more about why God decided to be 
born into our world (which He created) like one of us (also His creation), but in utter poverty. Then to 
live a relatively short life, only to sacrifice Himself for each and all of us. There are so many 
messages there that we might risk missing year after year, if we don’t make the effort to look into 
them. We also have a great opportunity to make the journey with family and friends. Who’s going to 
take the lead? Well, the person who is reading this bulletin right now. The first thing we need to do is 
make an effort… make a decision that my Christmas preparation will be so much more than 
shopping and food prep. It will be a spiritual journey where I WILL get to know the Lord better… I 
WILL get the answers I need (and if don’t like the answer I will get to the bottom of it as to what is 
the real answer—because the Lord’s answers are not only “right” they are “life-giving” and 
“empowering”). Yes, in our “Ukrainian Catholic tradition” it is a “fasting” period, but it is more than 
that—it is especially a time to grow in our Faith. Let’s talk! Let’s get together for Bible Study and the 
Faith Exploration. When we have Christmas “parties” (not our tradition), lets make them Advent 
events that we will also grow in our faith as we prepare to celebrate the Nativity of Jesus Christ the 
Son of God, our one and only Saviour. Let’s get moving…. It’s a long way, but there is little time...  



The Miraculous Icon  
November 25 - Linda Kadeshuk 

Please  Evelyn Tymchak 204-667-6791 
today to have this beautiful Icon in your 

home. 

Жертводавство  
“

News... from the Holy Eucharist Busy Fingers Knitting Group 
We will begin meeting on Monday, December 3, 2018 from 10:00 
am to 12:00 pm. In the Parish Centre multi-purpose room.  Every-

one Welcome!!!! 
We are once again asking the good parishioners for any 
donations of wool so we will be able to meet our quota 

of mitts and hats for this cold season ahead!!! 

All those who wish to donate towards the 100th 
Anniversary or to the many projects that are underway 
please mark on your envelopes (100th Anniversary). 
income tax receipts will be issued at the end of the 
year. 

1. Envelopes   $1367.00 

2. Open $5.00 
3 Vigil Lights $36.85 
4 Flowers-Christmas $20.00 
5 Vigil Lamps $10.00 
6 In Memory of +William Stepaniuk $100.00 
7 In Memory of +Edward Berezuk $200.00 

8 
Collection for Shoeboxes to 
Ukraine $180.00 

  Total this week $1428.85 

O. Koshetz Choir presents ‘A Koshetz Family Christmas’ 
Sunday, December 2nd at 3:00 p.m. 711 Jefferson Ave. 
Tickets $20.00 available from: Oseredok 184 Alexander 
204-942-0218 Or Svitoch 621 Selkirk Ave. 204-582-5939 

Or any choir member.  

BINGO—Twice a week at our 
Parish Centre! 
Tuesdays - Holy Eucharist Social Club 
Thursdays - St. Alphonus Catholic School 
Come have a fun and relaxing social 
evening and support great causes! 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish  

FAMILY ZABAVA - NEW YEAR’S EVE DINNER & DANCE  

Holy Eucharist Parish Center, 460 Munroe Ave.  
Monday, December 31st 5:00 pm. Service of Thanksgiving 5:30 

pm. - Cocktails 7:30 - Dinner Live Music: “ The Ukrainian Old 
Timers” Tickets - $65.00 / adults or $120/ couple  

Children under 6 Free.  
All proceeds going toward Holy Eucharist 100th Anniversary. 

Advance tickets. Call Mike 204-663-5363,  
Parish Office - 204-667-8866 or Linda 204-586-8057  

December 16, 2018 - St Nicholas 
and Pres-Christmas Concert 
           St. Nicholas visits Holy 

Eucharist Parish!!! 
St. Nicholas will visit at the Divine Liturgy. Join the children, family & 
friends for a light lunch...come join us for an early afternoon of stories, 
songs and fun. Please RSVP the parish office 204-667-8866 on the 
number attending ...All Welcome!!!! 

Join our Bible Study and Adult Faith Exploration! 
THIS MONDAY NOVEMBER 26th! We continue with our Bible Study group 
every Monday evening beginning at 6:30 PM at the Parish Church Auditorium [lower 
level of the church]. All parishioners are invited! We are starting with the Writings of 

St. Luke. The Patriarchal Catechetical Commission has 
issued a reading guide for St. Luke. We will be joining  the 
whole church in ’walking’ through St. Luke. The basic text will 
be the “Revised Standard Version” which is available from our 
Holy Eucharist Bookstore as the “Ignatius Bible” and the 
“Didache Bible”. The RSV is considered by many scholars to be 
Bibles as the best translation! However, bring the version that 
you have we’ll see how it goes.  
     Please call ahead to the Parish Office [204-667-8866] or 
directly  to Subdeacon Anton Sloboda who is the organizing 
coordinator of the program [204-361-5071]!  

[*Faith Exploration to be announced…] 

Temporary Parish Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday - 10:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Fridays - 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

Please remember that if you do find yourself 
in the case of an emergency and/or need to 
get a hold of Father Michael and the office is 
closed—you can always call him directly at 

204-996-1310. 



 

Date 

Time Epistle/Gospel  
Readings 

Intention 

Sunday 
November 25, 2018 
27th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

8:30 am 
9:30 am 

Catechism 
Ep. Eph. 6:10-17 
Gp. Lk. 13: 10-17 

For All Parishioners  
 
One month to 
             Christmas! 

Monday 
November 26, 2018 
Venerable Alypius 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. 2 Tim. 2: 20-26 

Gp.  Lk. 19: 37-44 

+Stella Laskowich, by Family & Friends  

Tuesday 
November 27, 2018  
Great Martyr James 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. 2 Tim. 3:16-4:4 
Gp. Lk. 19: 45-48 

+Bill Stepaniuk, 40 Days , By the Family 

Wednesday  
November 28, 2018 
Venerable Stephen 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. 1 Tim. 4: 9-22 
Gp. Lk. 20: 1-8 

For the health of Carlene Deptuch, by Liz 
Turchyn and Family  

Thursday  
November 29,  2018 
Martyrs Paramon & 
Philumenes 

12:00 pm* Ep. Titus. 1: 5-2:1 
Gp. Lk. 20: 9-18 

+William Stepaniuk, by Eleane Baranyk & 

Family  

Friday   
November 30, 2018 
Apostle Andrew 

9:00 am Ep.  Cor. 4: 9-16 
Gp. Jn. 1: 35-42 

For the health of Carlene Deptuch, by Joan 
Lewandosky & Henry Kuzia  

Saturday 
December 1, 2018 
Prophet Nahum 

9:00 am  
 
 

Ep.  Eph. 1: 16-23 
Gp. Lk. 12: 32-40 
                       

+Rose Shulha, by Helen Dziedzic & Family  

Sunday 
December 2, 2018 
30th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

8:30 am 
10:00 am 

Catechism 
Ep. Col. 3:12-16 
Gp. Lk. 18: 18-27 

For All Parishioners  
 

 
                           

                                        Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь 

——————— 
SUNDAY 

↓ 

————————————— 
LECTORS & EXTRAORDINARY 

EUCHARSTIC MINISTERS ↓ 

———————————— 
GREETERS & USHERS 

↓ 

——————————— 
SACRISTAN & ACOLYTES 

 

Nov. 25, 2018 L – H. Mazur 
EEM – sd A. Sloboda 

V. Munson 
R. Witko 

S - Mike Kowalchuk 

Dec. 2, 2018 L –  D. Rewniak 
EEM - sd A. Sloboda & C. Shupenia 

A. Rybak 
Sharon Baran 

S -Stan Baran  

Dec. 9, 2018 L –  J. Lewandosky 
EEM - A. Tataryn 

Al & Melody Calvo S – C. Hoffman  

BLUE MARIAN 
 (Side Altar lamp) 

(Nov.25 - Dec. 1, 2018) 
 

For the health of Carlene Deptuch, 
by Margaret Chemerika  

RED SAVIOUR   
 (Side Altar lamp)  

(Nov. 25 - Dec. 1, 2018) 
 

For the health of Carlene Deptuch, 
by Tony Hendricks & Family  



PLEASE DO THIS! Please VISIT or, if you can’t, then at least CALL: 
At Home or Hospital: Mary Schurko, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Nadia Kozoris, Betty Burak, 
Vera Werbeniuk, Mike & Sandra Rychlicki, Marilyn Langan, Courtney Smerechynski, Ollie Kowalski 
Ollie Kostiuk, Mary Kozubniak, Carlene Deptuch    Bethania Personal Care Home: Leonard Rybak 
Riverview Health Centre: Pearl Tymofichuk Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene 
Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec , Jennie Huchko, Anne Wach, Fr. V. Yakowchuk, Tom Bodie 
Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk, Alexander Roberecki,  
Irene Baron Eden Personal Care Home: Liz Simcoe Maples Personal Care Home: Joe Ewanochko 
 

Get your limited edition 100th  
Anniversary PEN...ON SALE NOW!!! 
Pens are only $1.00 each and can be 
purchased from the parish office or the 
Bingo Canteen on Tuesday  
evenings… 
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Church 
Celebrating  

100 Years is selling 
HOMEMADE CHOKECHERRY GRAPE & 

CRANBERRY JELLIES!!! 
 $5.00 a jar. All proceeds going directly to the 
Parish. Can be bought from the Parish office. 

 

Holy Eucharist UCWL NEWS 

Next monthly meeting will be on Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at 7:00 pm in the  
Parish Centre Multi-purpose Room. 

Events in the Parish and Around the Archeparchy - Participate! Support! Get Active! Attend! 
Thursday, November 29, 2018 - 7:00 pm - Pastoral council Meeting, Parish Auditorium. 
Friday, December 7, 2018 - From 9:30 am to 3:30 pm—Holy Family Home Auxiliary invites you to their 

Annual Christmas Bake Sale.—165 Aberdeen Ave….Everyone Welcomed!! 
Sunday, December 16, 2018 - 10:00 am Divine Liturgy with visit from Saint Nicholas, lunch to follow in Parish 

Auditorium. 
Monday, December 31, 2018 - New Year’s Eve - 5:00 pm - Service of Thanksgiving - Dinner and Dance to 

Follow at the Parish Centre...for tickets call Mike at 204-663-5363. 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE     [LOWER LEVEL OF CHURCH] 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational reading… Many beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, Weddings, First 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & Crosses. GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 

For More Information Contact Liz at 204.334.2081

Immaculate Heart of Mary School will be hosting their Annual Fund Raising Raffle on November 28, and has 
the potential of distributing up to $7,000.00 in prizes.  The final ticket drawn will be awarded $ 
3,000.00.  Proceeds from this Raffle will be used for the advancement of educational programs at the 
school.  As there are only 500 tickets available, your chances of winning are great! 
Immaculate Heart of Mary School is the only Ukrainian Catholic School in Manitoba.  It is administered by 
the Sisters Servants of Mary Immaculate.  Immaculate Heart provides a Christian education for children and 
youth from Kindergarten to Grade Eight, and as well, offers Immaculate Heart of Mary Lubov Nursery School 
for children ages 2,3 and 4 years of age. 
To purchase a Fund Raising Raffle ticket, phone:  204-582-5698  or  email: ihms@ihms.mb.ca 

Christmas Tree & Market Sale Sat. Dec. 8  
from 11 am to 4 pm at St. Vladimir & Olga Cathedral, 115 McGregor St. (parking lot & hall). Assorted trees, wreaths, 
vegetables, jams, jellies pickles, farm eggs, frozen pickerel fillets, perogies and much, much more. For more info call 
Benny @ 204-294- 9314. All proceeds will go toward the Cathedral Renovation Fund.  

Born to Serve! A young adult advent retreat hosted by the Ukrainian Catholic Redemptorist's will be held Sunday 
December 16 at 1:00pm—Supper at Holy Family Home in collaboration with the Sister Servants of Mary Immaculate. 
All young adults 17-35 are invited to participate. RSVP to Liz Artymko 431-999-8969 or rymcssr@gmail.com. Potluck 
Supper - please bring something to share with everyone.  

mailto:ihms@ihms.mb


As we prepare for Christmas spiritually as well as with the hustle and bustle of Christmas decorating and buying of 

gifts we ask you to remember the poor in our community and the fact that they may not be as fortunate as we 

are...We are once again collecting non-perishable foods for our Christmas hampers please bring your items to the 

office or leave them in the bin at the back of the Church. Please speak to Father Michael or with the Parish office if you 

find that you are in need or you know of a family in need this Christmas. 

Please also remember these families in your prayers and if you find you have some extra time on your hands go down to the 

Shalom Mission or the many other missions in our city and give them a hand! 

Thank you 

Tis the SEASON to be CHARITABLE  

ALL Parishioners of the Holy Eucharist who are interested in purchasing a Christmas gift for a child whose 
parent is in jail (whom may otherwise not receive a gift) please contact our parish office or Antin Sloboda 
at 204 361 5071 email: sloboda107@gmail.com for more information and to sign up. 

The gift is given on behalf of the incarcerated parent. 
Average new gift expectation is $20 - $30 - You will be matched with a child and a gift suggestion will be 

given to you at this time. 
This Christmas season Holy Eucharist Parish is hoping to buy and deliver gifts for 10 children.  

But more is always better!! 

 Some list ideas:  

Canned Fish and Poultry – chicken or turkey; tuna or salmon packed in 
water. Canned Fruit and Vegetables – packed in own juice. 

Canned Stew, Chili, Brown Beans, Peanut Butter, Whole Grain 
Pasta, Baby Formula and Food – iron-enriched formula; baby food jars 
of vegetables, fruit or meat; infant cereal such as oatmeal, barley or rice. 
Rice – Plain, brown, converted, or parboiled, Canned Spaghetti Sauce, 
Cereal – plain, fiber, non-sugar coated, Canned Soup – vegetable, 
tomato, lentil, pea 

mailto:sloboda107@gmail.com


Our deepest condolences, prayers and blessings 
go to the family of +Margaret Procillo . Funeral 
services where held at 10:30 am on Saturday, 
November 24, 2018 at Glen Eden Funeral Home, 

4477 Main St, West St. Paul.  

Вічна йому пам'ять  

2018 FRUITCAKES 

No one is saying that you’d be nuttier than a fruitcake not to stock up on 
these fruitcakes for gifts and, especially, for yourself this Christmas season! 
But … you would be wise to take advantage of these super deals! 

Fruitcakes will be sold downstairs after 10:00 AM Divine Liturgies: 

on November 25 and on December 2  

(and it will all be in support of Campaign Life Coalition!) 

These delicious cakes make excellent gifts and sell for: 

$15.00 for a 1 pound round cake, double wrapped 

$25.00 for a 2.5 pound round cake, double wrapped 

Cakes are made in Yorkton by PastryWorld 

To buy and for more details contact Lydia Firman:  

204 668 1920 

A big thank to Mavis Kaluzny and Jeanette Berezuk for overseeing this years “Shoeboxes to Ukraine”. 

We thank all the parishioners for supporting this little token of Christmas cheer for the less fortunate  

children in war torn countries such as Ukraine. A huge thank you to the Holy Eucharist UCWL for  

suppling the postage costs to make sure these children receive their boxes. We where able to send out over 30 boxes  

this year… Thank you. 

FATHER EDWARD EVANKO 1938-2018 
November 21, 2018 

FUNERAL SERVICES SET FOR FR EDWARD 
DANYLO EVANKO 

His Grace Metropolitan Lawrence Huculak 
has requested that the clergy and all the 
faithful of the Archeparchy of Winnipeg be 
informed that  
Rev. Father Edward D. Evanko has reposed 
in the Lord. Вічна йому пам'ять! On behalf 
of all the faithful of the Archeparchy of Win-

nipeg, His Grace extends condolences to Fr Evanko's family, colleagues, 
friends and, especially his former parishioners that he served over the 
years following his ordination to the priesthood by the late Metropolitan 
Michael Bzdel in 2005. 
He completed his earthly journey at Holy Family Home in Winnipeg at 
9:15 AM on the morning of Sunday, November 18, 2018 in the presence 
of his physician, his family and the Sisters who remained praying by his 
side in his last hours. 
 
The Funeral services for Fr. Edward are scheduled as follows: 
 
All services at Blessed Virgin Mary Parish Church 
[965 Boyd Avenue, Winnipeg, Phone: 204-582-7535] 
 
Friday, November 30th - 7:00 PM - Priestly Parastas - followed by re-
freshments and presentations 
 
Saturday, December 1st - 10:00 AM - Funeral Hierarchical Divine Liturgy 
Lunch and memorials 
 
Interment at All Saints Cemetery 
See Obituary and Cropo Funeral Home website for further information 

Our deepest condolences, 
prayers and blessings go to the 
family of +John Myschyshyn . 
Funeral services will be held at 
Holy Eucharist Parish on 
Saturday, December 1, 2018 at 
10:00 am, Father Isadore 
Dziadyk officiating.  

{Korban Funeral Home} 
Вічна йому пам'ять  

Walter Dudych!  
It’s been a long and winding 

road and here you begin a new 

chapter of ordained ministry! 

We at Holy Eucharist Parish 

express our joy and we assure you of our contin-

ued support!  

           God bless you! Mnohaya Lita! 

http://fatheredward.com/bio.html
https://cropo.com/tribute/details/6311/FATHER-EDWARD-EVANKO/obituary.html#tribute-start

